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Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel, 
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At the 2019 FSA conference, they discussed a new change for Direct Loan borrowers (students and parents). All Direct Loan borrowers will be required to confirm they have viewed the Informed Borrower Tool (IBT) before loans can be disbursed. What is the Informed Borrower Tool? It is designed to assist borrowers in understanding the financial responsibility of funding their education. Starting in 2020-2021, schools must receive confirmation for each borrower each award year before disbursing funds. We will be working with the RGM system to receive this confirmation—the system should be ready before this change comes into effect. The IBT confirmation process requirement will be implemented in the April 2020 update of COD. The Electronic Announcement has not been sent yet, but we have attached the handout page from the FSA conference presentation. We have also included the link to that presentation.
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